
 

                                                         

 
WOLVERHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL 

Woden Avenue, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton WV11 1PW 

Telephone: (01902) 556350     Email: office@wodensfield.org 

Headteacher: Mrs. S. Walker 

Date: 21st April 2023 

Ref: SW 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Re: Summer Term 
 
We hope that you all had a relaxing Easter holiday. The children have returned to school looking smart in their school 
uniforms and clearly ready to learn. We are excited to share with you that Miss Bansal in Year 2 got married during the 
break and she is now Mrs Khehra. However, please note that her class will remain as 2B until the end of term. 
 
We are looking forward to an exciting term, but also very mindful that over the next few weeks several year groups will 
be completing SAT’s and the national assessments in Reception, Year 1, and Year 4. There is a lot of learning to focus on.  
 
Our new outdoor equipment is almost finished and over the next few weeks staff will be working alongside the children 
to develop guidelines on how to use it in line with our Ready, Respectful and Safe expectations. Thank you for reminding 
children that it is not to be used before or after school. This is for the safety of all children and in line with our health and 
safety guidelines. 
 
Coronation Celebrations 
On Friday 5th May we will be celebrating the Coronation in school. Children can come dressed in red, white and blue 
clothes and we will be presenting every child with a commemorative bookmark to mark this historic occasion.   
 
Sports Day 
You will see from the termly key dates diary that we have provisionally set dates for Sports Days across the school. These 
days are obviously weather dependent and we will endeavour to update you via text message and Marvellous Me, should 
these dates need to change.  
 
Planet Art  
Planet Art will be working with us to create an amazing brick sculpture to mark our 90th year, as a school. More information 
will follow nearer to the date. 
 
You will be aware that the current dispute between the Education Unions and the Government continue to be unresolved. 
A separate letter has been sent to inform parents and carers of the potential impact on classes. If the situation changes, 
we will inform you as soon as possible. 
 
Finally…hot off the press! A huge congratulations to our Formula One team who took part in the regional finals on 
Wednesday. It is clearly evident that they have worked relentlessly on their designs and presentations, as they are once 
again through to the National Finals. I am sure you will all join me in congratulating this achievement and wish the team 
the best of luck for the finals. 

 
Regards, 

 
Mrs S Walker 

Headteacher 


